Mounted Eagles Board of Directors Meeting

October 8, 2012

Northwind Grille

Present: Aggie Stroot, Deb Griffin, Lynn Fairbanks, Cheryl Triplett, Mary Hammer, Melody Salzl, and Lise Lunde

Meeting called to order by Cheryl T at 6:25

Review of Minutes:  September minutes were reviewed. Lise L made motion to approve September minutes. Aggie S second motion. Motion approved. 

Financial Report:  Board members reviewed expenses and revenues. Deb G asked for clarification of division of expenses with horse care being identified as major expense for program. Lynn informed board that Spirit Horse has agreed to give Mounted Eagles a 10% reduction in board for the next year. An agreement was made to keep program at Spirit Horse for one year. 

Financials show that program continues to be in the red. 

Revenues for Walk N Roll show a net revenue of approx $15,000. Lynn has continued to receive some donations for the event. 

There are no major Payable expenses coming up in the near future. 

Deb G made motion to accept Financial Report. It was seconded by Mary H. Motion was approved. 

Executive Director’s Report: 

There is no new information on horses at this time

There are 4 new volunteers that will be starting in the near future. One is a previous volunteer who is interested in returning. They will be starting in the next several weeks. 

Lynn F informed board that Staci Grattan will be assuming the responsibilities of the barn manager. Tone W will continue to be main resource for training/horse care. 

Leadership Circle: The Initiative Foundation with Bremer Bank offers programs to assist non- profit organizations. Lynn F gave board an overview of programs and discussed future involvement with some of these programs.

1) Mini Leadership Circle: A group on non-profit Executive Directors (ED) meets once a month. They bring ideas and issues to group to discuss. A facilitator helps direct problem solving, provides coaching and facilitates insight into problem solving. Members also provide ideas and feedback at the meeting. A one year membership is $300. There is a scholarship program available that would cover $150 of membership expenses. Lynn has expressed an interest in joining group and has inquired about scholarship

2) MAVA Workshop: Lynn attended a 2 day workshop focused on volunteer recruitment, retention, motivation, and evaluation. She will be reviewing content from workshop with Shirley. The board discussed the pros and cons of incorporating volunteer evaluations to the ME program. The aspects of volunteer evaluation discussed included possible improvement in skills of volunteers, expansion of volunteer responsibilities, acknowledgement of contribution and value of volunteer contribution, opportunity to get input from volunteer about how to add value to their contribution. Board agreed that is would be viewed as an opportunity to provide feedback and that critique and not criticism should be the focus of evaluation

3) Charities Review Board: Free program. Charities Review Council. Resources for Smart Givers – provides accountability in standards for requesting donations. 

 There are 29 standards included. If organization meets standards they can use “logo” in efforts to obtain donations. 

Lynn shared that one of the Hoofin-It riders, Lynn Renee from the River Valley Riders program and the MN Horse Council is interested in writing an article for Strides magazine, the official publication of PATH Int. She may also become an advocate for Mounted Eagles at the MN Horse Council in the future. 

Give to the Max Webinar: Webinar is on Oct 9. Allow people to donate to nonprofit organization on Nov 15. Aggie S agreed to participate in Webinar.

Old Business

Parent Mentor Program: Cheryl T shared that feedback from parent mentors is that it is going well so far. She had chance to talk with Amy who thought that it was going well with her phone contacts with parents. Cheryl has had difficulty contacting Lucy by telephone. She will check on phone number. 

Scholarship Program: No additional information

PATH INT Instructor: Lise L informed board that she is waiting for PATH to contact her regarding providing video of riding skills for PATH instructor certification. She requested that Board consider review of how program is operating on a day-to-day basis is relationship to meeting PATH standards. Her main area of concern related to Standards for Safety for riders. After attending workshop she became aware of additional actions that could be initiated to improve ME compliance with PATH Standards.

 Board agreed that it would be worthwhile for board members, Susie B, Toni W and Shirley to meet to review the PATH Standards and evaluate how we are meeting these standards. Also, to discuss how we want to improve how we operate under the PATH Standards. The date for this meeting will be Nov 19. Lise will contact Super 8 Hotel to reserve room for meeting. Participants will bring their own dinners or snacks. 

Fundraisers: 

Cookbook: The recipes are currently being edited.

Hoofin It:  The event went smoothly. The attendance was down from last year but the weather was considered to be a factor in attendance. This year’s attendance was: 

      12 riders with horses          (23 last year)

        5 non riders                       (6 last year)

      11 for dinner                       (10 last year)

       20 volunteers

Income: $1270

Expenses: $480

Donations: $430

Net profit: 789.45

Board discussed ideas for recruiting more involvement for next year. Included discussion of opening up event as a Fall Festival/Hoofin It. Also, discussed possibility of offering event for mountain bike riders. More discussion to come. 

Cookie/Soup Sale: Cookie and soup sales will run from October 16 to November 8. The pick up date will be November 17. 

Kayak Race. No new information. Lynn F requested that someone from the board volunteer to be coordinator of event. There were no volunteers at this time. 

Non-profit Survey Jan M will update at next meeting

New Business: 

The ME Horse Show is on October 21. Show will start at Noon. Volunteers will be needed to set up tents, chairs and tables. Cheryl and Aggie will coordinate concessions. Hot dogs and potluck will be served. 

Data Base: Lynn opened discussion about purchasing an online database that could be used to organize contacts and information at one site for access. She is going to review on program tomorrow. It would cost $200/month. A number of board members had ideas of alternative options and will pursue researching these options. The board agreed that an online database is needed. 

